IINUTES OF THE UNITED STATES JUDO ASSOCIATION
INC.
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
JULY 3, 2003
EXECUTIVE WEST HOTEL
830 PHILLIPS LANE
LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 40209-1387
JAMES BREGMAN, PRESIDENT

SUBMITTED BY

GENE FODOR
ECRETARY, UNITED STATES JUDO ASSOCIATION, INC

The meeting of the Board of Director’s, was held in accordance with the established
procedures contained in the By-laws of the Corporation. The meeting was held at the
Executive West Hotel, 830 Phillips Lane, Louisville, Kentucky, 40209-1378, on July 3,
2003 at 4:00PM

The President James Bregman conducted the meeting. He began the meeting with
the roll call of the officers of the Board of Directors.

James Bregman, President, present

Michael Szrejter, Vice President, present

Gene Fodor, Secretary, present

James Webb, Treasurer, present

George Weers, Board Member, present

Virgil Bowles, Board Member, present

Ernie Smith, Board Member, present

Patrick Szrejter, Board Member, present

Thom Layon, Board Member and Corporate Council, present

George Harris, Board Member, absent



Tom Reiff, Board Member, absent

Terry Kelly, Board Member, absent

Steve Cunningham, Board Member, absent

Jessie Jones, Board Member, absent

There were 11 non board members attending the meeting.

The By-laws require the Board to have at least 8 members present to have a quorum.
There were nine (9) present to conduct the business of the corporation.

The minutes of the past meeting held in Las Vegas on April 16, 2003,was reviewed by
the Directors present and accepted as written, on a motion by Mike Szrejter, and
seconded by George Weers, 8 Boaard members voted Yea, Mr. Thom Layon was not
present at this time to vote.

The next order of business, was the Presidents Report.

Mr. Bregman began his report by reporting on the sale of both the properties at 21 N
Union Street, Colorado Springs, Colorado. He said, that the building sale, allows the
corporation to move forward, freeing itself from the financial drain that occurred. The
sale allows the corporation to still have the offices at the same location, but on the
upper floors. The sale has the corporation rent for 5 years, at $5 per foot, including
utilities, for approximately 2600 sq. feet. He says that this is a virtual coup unheard of
in the rental market.

Mr. Bregman says that there is still some monies owed to persons that worked on
legal matters for the corporation, and that he will actively seek a reduction in these
fees by asking those owed, to make a charitable donation to the corporation, thereby
reducing our debts. Mr. Bregman thanked Gary Monto for the contribution to the
endowment fund.

He spoke on the temporary membership drive, which allows new members to join at a
$20 for the months of June, July and August, it is going very well.

The Insurance is coming due again, Jim states that they are actively seeking
competitive bids from several sources, to see if we can reduce costs, we are
compliant with the USOC guidelines.

The office has been maligned somewhat because of the burden that Katrina incurred
in dealing with the Insurance mess, the sale of the buildings and so on. Jim says he
plans to have talks with the office staff to get the office more responsive to the
membership, and time cut down in processing paper work.



Jim wants a 5 day turn around for things processed by the office, it does not satisfy
the members at this time, he will go out to the office and see the performance of the
staff and evaluate them, and make changes in the way we do business. With this, Jim
concluded his report and turned it over to the Vice President for his report.

Vice President, Michael Szrejter.

Mike Szrejter began by telling the Board, that the financial stability of the organization
is one of his main concerns, that light may finally be at the end of the tunnel, that he is
looking forward to the day, when we do not move from one crisis to another. He wants
to sit down with this board and see where we go, since we are somewhat free from
money troubles Stability is the focus.

He is concerned more of the office and they way we deal with coaches problems and
so on. He indicated that he has another item, that he intends to bring up later in the
meeting that needs to be talked about.

Mike told the members, that his Dad is getting along very well and mentioned several
procedures

that Ed had, and he wanted to thank all those for the support during his medical
problems, and that he hopes to be around, maybe when camp Tomodachi comes
around. End of report.

Secretary, Gene Fodor

Gene Fodor, he state that a mix up occurred in reporting on several meeting places
that are requesting times and dates for future meetings. Gene says he misquoted the
time for the board meeting at Louisville, and it may have caused confusion, but
everything worked out and no one missed it.

Gene gave the date of the meeting for the US Open in Las Vegas, which will be at the

Riviera Hotel, the tournament will be from October 9" through the 12t". The USJA
meeting for the Board will be on October 8, 2003, a Wednesday , which was agreed
on at the last Sr. Nationals.

Gene requested of the Board members, not to add a different topic on E-mail sent
with other information, it is requested, because the secretary keeps such E-mails and
wants them by themselves.

He would like the Board members or other attendees to mention there names when
speaking for easy identification on the tapes, voices sometimes are not identifiable.

Treasurer, James Webb

Jim states that the financial report he intended to give to the board is with Katrina, and



no one knows where she is at this moment, because her flight connections were
missed, and no one has heard from her up to this point.

He gave the May financial data, indicated that we are in the best financial condition in
many years, cash flow will be very positive from now on. We will be able to do many
positive things , looking into long term programs and so on. The rest of the report,
hinges on Katrina showing up with the data, he will then go back and finish it up. That
was the extent of his report for now.

Corporate Council, Thom Layon

Mr. Layon was not present at this time, he also had flight connection problems, but
phone contact indicated he would be arriving shortly.

Central Office, Katrina Davis

Katrina also was not present and she forwarded no written report for the board, if and
when she arrives, the Board will revisit he report.

Committee Reports

Standards and Ethics

Mr. Tony Zimkowski was not able to attend this meeting. Mr. Peter Contardo stood in
his place as Vice Chair, Peter told the Board, that all cases that lingered on for many
years, have finally been disposed of, and we have no new ethic complaints to deal
with. This was a very difficult task for the committee to deal with, many conditions
changed over time, but all have been disposed of. All the investigation disposed of
were accompanied by many hours of investigation by all members of the board.

Jim Bregman wanted to thank all the members of the ethic committee for their
commitment in dealing with those issues. He spoke on the dedication of the
committee members, and this was all accomplished without going to court and having
to spend a lot of money in the process, so he again thanked Mr. Zimkowski and the
members.

Electronic Services Committee, Tom Reiff

Mr. Reiff did not attend the meeting, and no one had a report to give to the board. Mr.
Chris Lester submitted a report detailing the many on line services such as IKON, and
some of the problems dealing with them, he hopes Chris Dewey can get some
movement on how the USJA deals with them on ordering products from them. Mr.
Lester has reservations in how Mr. Dewey wants to do business with the USJA on
IKON’s Gi.



Hatashita, this is the most promising activity, Chris Lester is waiting for an interface
with them to our web site, and then we can do business. Seka-Adidas, no activity yet,
Amazon.com, up and running, Café Press, up and running, USJA Online store, up
and running, dicks sporting goods, up and running, Dell is up and running. Sales are
increasing with the USJA on line store, we have about $40,000 in sales so far this
year, we offer products from HSU, Adidas, Tiger Claw, Master Class Book series and
many others. The difficult thing, is making all these things happen, we need to have a
secure site for our business transactions, and Chris is working on that End of report.

Jim Bregman says that we have to do a better job then what we are doing at this time,
we need better access to all kinds of committee reports and membership contacts.

Promotion Board, Virgil Bowles

Mr. Bowles turned the report of the board activities over to Mr. Webb, the secretary.
Mr. Webb stated that there were promotions to Yodan, Heiko Rommelmann Jr,
Raymond, Loiseau, Francesco Rulli, Godan, Bob Giblin, Ed Byers, Rokudan, Brian
Rowe, Virgl Goodwine, Wallace Rosenbaum, Shichidan, Gene Fodor,pending paper
work, Hachidan, Virgil Bowles, and a professorship, pending paper work.

The secretary makes note that Board Members, Gary Berliner and Pete LeCroix have
not attended meetings in over a year, they need to attend, or be dropped from the
board. The Promotion Board will be reviewing members who have been passed over,
and see if they can be promoted, many are doing things from the JA, but have no one
to put them in nomination for promotion.

Mr. Webb makes motion to accept the report, 2nd by Mike Szrejter and passed.

2nd motion by Mr. Webb, to have the board award the Professor designation to Mr.

Bowles, 2" by Mike Szrejter. Motion passed. Mike Szzrejter question how many
Professor titles we have. Maybe 2 others, James Colgan is one of them.

Observation by Jim Bregman, post a page to the Web site in regards to what these
tittes mean and a rersume of the men getting these awards.

WomenOs Task Force, Connie Halporn

Connie was not present for the meeting, No Report. Hope Kennedy reported on the
progress of women in the upcoming National Symposium in Indanapolis in August.
She is working on a report for Indy. Hope prepared a report on the activity, the
Symposium will be Aug. 7-8 2003. The theme, Charting Our Own Course. There will
be many featured speakers, and a dinner at a Greek Restaurant, it is near by, short
walking distance. Coach Certification will be offered, plus many other programs.

Attend, make reservations early. Motion to accept, James Bregman, 2nd pat Szrejter,
motion passed.



Camps and Clinics, Gary Monto

Gary indicated that so far there have been about 148 attendees at clinics, all kinds of
certifications have been offered, the Eagle camp is next, where all kinds of testing will
also take place. The office or the chair needs to be notified of whom is putting these
camps and clinics on. He can suggest qualified testers to be at these events. If you
are not going to volunteer at camps and clinics, then you will be removed from the

listing. Motion to accept report, George Weers, 2"d Ernie Smith, motion passed.
Awards Committee, Dr. Ronald A. Charles.

Dr. Charles was not present for a report, but he has been working with the committee
to redefine the categories that are being honored, such as Coach of the year and
competitor of the year.

Publication Committee, Steve Cunningham

Steve was not present to give a report, and none sent in, once again, Mike Szrejter
says the publication may be ready soon and available on line for the membership.

Competitor Development, Terry Kelly:  Terry was not present for a report, and
none sent in.

Coach Certification, Dr. Chris Dewey.

Dr. Dewey says that coaches levels one and two are up and running and being
revised, color images will be added in the fall. He is working very hard to get three up,
he believes by the time of the Senior Nationals, it will be done. Level four by next
summer, he is getting waivers for material being used in these manuals. When all is
done, the CEC will approach NCACE seeking accreditation for the entire program.
The CEC now has 548 Coaches certified. Monthly notices are being sent to expiring
coaches, many have bad addresses and are coming back. These courses, are
available to all the organizations regardless of where they have membership. There
are other martial arts wanting to take our course, and Chris is working on that aspect.

Motion to accept report by Mike Szrejter, 2nd by Pat Szejter and passed.
Kata Committee, Gary Monto

Gary thanked Virgil Bowles for his hard work in getting out a new form design for all
the Katas’s that we have, and a new web page. Virgil addressed what he did. On a

motion by Mike Szrejter, 2nd by George Weers to accept the report, motion passed.
Jim Bregman noted that we had members of the USJA enter and compete in Kata in
high profile events hosted by the USJI, and events such as the World Masters,
however they were never identified as USJA members. We need to get this out to the



membership on our Web sites, and blow our own horn.

Examiner Certification, Mr. Charles Robinson: Mr. Robinson not present, No
report.

Referee Certification, Rick Celotto:  Mr. Celotto was not present and no report
sentin.

High School Committee, Mr. Lee Wheeler:  Mr. Wheeler not present, no report
sent in.

Collegiate Judo Committee, Phil Rasmussen:  Phil was not present, no
report sent in.

Club Accreditation Committee, Mr. Raymond Conte: Mr. Conte not present,
no report sent in.

Jujitsu Committee, Ben Bergwerf:  Mr. Bergwerf was not present, no report
sent in.

Mr. Bergwerf reported at the North Carolina, that the Jujitsu Committee will meet
annually at the North Carolina Camp and hold it's meeting there. They are also in the
process of getting a Junior Jujitsu manual up and running, Chris Dewey is also
helping this venture out, and seeing if they can get it on a CD More details as they
progress.

USJA Master Committee, Allen Johnson:  Mr. Johnson was not present and
did not send in a report.

USJA Technical Committee, Jeff Miller

Jeff Miller says that the Technical Officials Committee will have material prepared at
the Symposium in Indy. The program is to allow the USJA to develop its own officials
to work and run tables at competitions and so on. The USJA needs to have their own
people to do these kinds of things, so we are not dependant on a few, we also will
have courses for Technical Supervisor and a Master Technical Official, who will train
and certify people in these areas If you want to talk to Jeff, you can call him at 337-
234-0600, or at home, 337-984-9291, or E-mail at jefmirjudo@yahoo.com Mike

Szrejter makes motion to accept, 2nd by Jim Webb, and motion is passed.

Old Business

Board breaks from 5:45PM to 6:00PM..



Upon returning, a motion is made by Mr. James Webb, 2nd by Mike Szrejter, to have
the Board of Directors move into Executive Session for business matters. The
meeting room was closed to those in attendance.

The Board went into deliberations on a matter of agenda items concerning personnel.

After the conclusion of the Executive meeting, the following is what was
accomplished.

Mike Szrejter advanced the name of Mr. Robert Hill to be an interim Executive
Director for the USJA, after much discussion, Mr. Szrejter gave the board an overview
of Mr. Hills qualifications and the reasons he has for filling the position. Mr. Szrejter
withdrew Mr. Hills name from consideration, as the board accepted an offer from Mr.
Bregman, to be the Chief Executive Officer of the United States Judo Association. Mr.
Szrejter felt that there was no need to fill that position in that case.

In reference to the office staff, Mr. Bregman stated that the past 2 years have taken a
toll on the office, and now that things have been abated, he expects the staff to
function as it should. Mr. Bregman makes the observation that he will go to the office
and make sure that the staff is doing what it is supposed to do, and if not he will get
things straightened out.

The Board decided in a vote, that there be a moratorium on filling vacancies which

occur on the board, on a motion by George Weers, 2nd by James Webb, the motion
was passed. The Board presented another motion, that the voting by the board, be at
50% of the total members plus one, at the present time, this is 8 (eight) to pass any
motion, if the total number of board members are reduced, the adjustment will be as
stated, 50% plus 1 (one). The motion was tabled until the next meeting.

President Bregman accepted the offer submitted by the Board on the position of CEO,
the terms as stated are to compensate Jim at the sum of $3,000 per month, plus a
cap of $1,000 per month for expenses, and will be reviewed by the treasurer and Mike
Szrejter. Mr. Bregman will step down as the President, but will retain his Board
Member position. The terms will run from August 1, 2003 until the Senior Nationals
Meeting in San Deigo Calif in May of 2004, his contract will be reviewed at that time
by the Board of Directors.

Jim Bregman proposes a concept for having regional training center’s, the centers
would have different levels of designation, based on the levels of the instructors and
their certifications. Coaches would have to apply for such a designation, and a
committee would be formed to review and select centers, now called Centers of
Excellence, possibly a designation such as Gold, Silver or Bronze Center. The

proposal to vote for the concept is made on a motion by Thom Layon, 2nd by Mike

Szrejter and passed, the motion to table by George Weers, 2nd by James Webb and
passed, is to allow for further investigation of the details to implement such a



program. Motion to table passed.

Agenda item, Steve Cunningham, to allow the membership to get involved in the
voting process in the business of the Board of Directors, this motion was tabled on a
motion by Mike Szrejter, and passed by the body. Mr. Cunningham was absent and
could not be heard, and no report was sent in for board action.

The agenda item was revisited on a motion to reconsider. The body was then allowed
to voice their feelings on the issue. A vote was called for the purpose to allow
members to get on line and get into the business of the board, the motion to allow
failed by the total votes of the board

Gene Fodor, times for the meetings at the US Open, will be on Wednesday, October
9, 2003 Ethics meeting, 9:00AM to 10:00AM, Promotion Board to be from 10:00AM to
12:00PM, 1:30PM to 4:00PM for the Board of Directors meeting, 4:00PM TO 8:00pm
MEMBERSHIP MEETING.

Mike Szrejter, Proposal to have a National Point Rooster for the USJA, Mike referred
the structure over to George Weers for details on the point awarding. It would help in
many areas, such as awards, money allocations for entering events, training and so
on. George agreed to put this out to the Web site to the membership if passed. The
point awarding can also be a benefit to the coaches who coach these students, the
coach would retain as many points as their students, they can be used in promotions

and so on. The motion to accept by Mike Szrejter, 2nd by George Weers, motion
passed with no abstentions

Mr. Layon requests to address the board, as he was not able to be present when
issues were brought before the Board. He requested to go into Executive Session and
move to another location, as the Coaches Meeting is to be held in the same meeting
room at this time, 8:00PM. The meeting was moved to the registration room for further
discussion.

After the Executive Session meeting, it was decided on the advice of Corporate
Council, that Mr. Bregman will hold the title of Chief Executive Officer, and that he will
retain his seat on the Board of Directors, Mr. Mike Szrejter will advance to the vacant
seat of the President, Mr. Thom Layon, will advance to the vacant seat of Vice
President, and will retain his position as Corporate Council. A motion by James

Webb, 2nd by Pat Szrejter was made to accept the changes, the changes passed, 6
Yeas, and 1 abstention. Pat Szrejter made a motion to close the meeting at 8:25PM,

2nd by George Weers, the
motion was accepted and passed

The minutes of this meeting were redacted from the recordings of United States Judo
Association, Inc. meeting, held in Louisville Kentucky at the Jr. National Tournament



Submitted by;

Gene Fodor,
Secretary USJA

This 9t day of July, 2003
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